## **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Ron Johnson Chairman Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs United States Senate 340 Dirksen Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Johnson:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <u>OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</u>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Claire McCaskill
Ranking Member
Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs
United States Senate
442 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Ranking Member McCaskill:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <u>OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</u>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Thad Cochran Chairman Committee on Appropriations United States Senate Room S-128, The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Cochran:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oge.gov.ncb//>
OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

# **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Patrick Leahy Vice Chairman Committee on Appropriations United States Senate Room S-146A, The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Vice Chairman Leahy:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson (

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

## **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable John Conyers, Jr.
Ranking Member
Committee on the Judiciary
United States House of Representatives
2426 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ranking Member Conyers:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Trey Gowdy
Chairman
Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
United States House of Representatives
2157 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Gowdy:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

## **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Elijah E. Cummings Ranking Member Committee on Oversight and Government Reform United States House of Representatives 2471 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ranking Member Cummings:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="May 10 cm of the process">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

## **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Bob Goodlatte Chairman Committee on the Judiciary United States House of Representatives 2138 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Goodlatte:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Pinlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Rodney Frelinghuysen Chairman Committee on Appropriations United States House of Representatives Room H-305, The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Frelinghuysen:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

# GOVERNMENT ETHICS

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Nita M. Lowey Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations United States House of Representatives 1016 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ranking Member Lowey:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Committee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Committee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Committee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oge.gov.ncb//>
OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Committee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Shelley Moore Capito Chairwoman Subcommittee on Financial Services and General Government Committee on Appropriations United States Senate 172 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

### Dear Chairwoman Capito:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Subcommittee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Subcommittee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Subcommittee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Subcommittee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

### **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Tom Graves
Chairman
Subcommittee on Financial Services
and General Government
Committee on Appropriations
United States House of Representatives
2000 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

#### Dear Chairman Graves:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Subcommittee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Subcommittee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Subcommittee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Subcommittee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlaysor

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

# **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Mike Quigley
Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Financial Services
and General Government
Committee on Appropriations
United States House of Representatives
Attn: Doug Lee
2458 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

### Dear Ranking Member Quigley:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Subcommittee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Subcommittee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Subcommittee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Subcommittee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel

# **GOVERNMENT ETHICS**

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Christopher Coons
Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Financial Services
and General Government
Committee on Appropriations
United States Senate
127A Russell Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

### Dear Ranking Member Coons:

The U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) is pleased to share with the Subcommittee a copy of the agency's draft Strategic Plan (Plan) for consultation as required by the Government Performance and Results Modernization Act of 2010 (Pub. L. No. 111-352). OGE's mission is to provide overall leadership and oversight of the executive branch ethics program, which is designed to prevent and resolve conflicts of interest. The Plan reflects OGE's continued commitment to this executive branch-wide mission and describes OGE's priorities for the next five years. In addition to consulting with Congress on the Plan, OGE is soliciting feedback from key stakeholders including ethics officials, government watchdog and good government groups, and the public.

OGE values the Subcommittee's input and, as part of the consultative process, is happy to provide a briefing, answer questions, or provide any additional information that the Subcommittee may find helpful about the Plan. I may be reached at (202) 482-9314. Written feedback may be sent directly to <a href="https://oGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov">OGEStrategicPlan@oge.gov</a>.

OGE looks forward to consulting with the Subcommittee about OGE's draft Strategic Plan.

Sincerely,

Shelley K. Finlayson

Chief of Staff and Program Counsel